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SBVC  
Student Services Council 

MINUTES  
January 27, 2022 
10:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m. 
Zoom Conference 

Members:  
 
Student Services Mission: To provide a system of support 
services that enhances student success and achievement 
of educational goals. 

                                                          A    P                                                       A    P 
Olivia Rosas, Interim VPSS  X Cindy Huerta  X 
Elaine Akers  X Kathy Kafela  X 
Veada Benjamin  X Joseph Nguyen  X 
Larry Brunson  X Justine Plemons X  
Dr. Raymond Carlos  X Deanne Rabon X  
Yancie Carter X  Fermin Ramirez X  
Marco Cota  X Carmen Rodriguez  X 
Michelle Crocfer  X Oscar Rodriguez  X 
April Dale  X Shalita Tillman  X 
Ariel Davis  X Sam Trejo  X 
Priscilla De Loera  X Maria Trujillo  X 
Andrea Hecht  X Sharaf Williams  X 
Jamie Herrera X     
Joanne Hinojosa  X    

 

TOPIC DISCUSSION FURTHER ACTION  
1. Approval of 10/28/2021 

Minutes. 
 
 
 
 

Carmen Rodriguez moved. Sharaf 
Williams seconded. Motion to approve 
Minutes as written passed. 

 

2. Remote Environment – 
January 18-February 25, 2022 

 
 

Students and staff are adjusting to the 
remote schedule. 

Updates will be provided every two 
weeks. 

3. Information Tables-Spring 
2022 

 
 
 
 
 

Approximately 500 students were served 
the first three days of the semester. 
Students were very appreciative.  

Joseph will try to add a location near 
the Tech Building for fall semester. 
More people answering phones the 
first few days of the semester will be 
reviewed. 
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4. Spring 2022 Registration 3312 FTE’s this morning compared to 
3897 last year and hopefully this will 
recover by fall. We continued with our 
phone banking and have made close to 
2900 phone calls, many of which were 
not good numbers.  
 
Olivia received Central Valley 
information from Kyle Stroud regarding 
free tuition, fee waivers, and expanded 
marketing campaign at Modesto. 
 
Student debt has been forgiven for six 
semesters (Spring 2020 to Summer 
2021) and it’s being reviewed to 
determine if there are funds available to 
cover debt for Fall 2021. Students were 
notified about this in December. 
 
Students enrolled in the Spring 2022 
semester will be eligible for HEERF III 
fund money in March. ALL students 
should be receiving funds, either $800, 
$500 or $400.  
 
Ray is sending a survey to students next 
week asking how things are going. 
 

Marketing is working on a campaign 
and if you have any ideas, email 
them to Olivia with a cc: to Suzan and 
she will forward them to Paul. 

Encourage students to update their 
information in webadvisor. 

Suzan will send the link to the group. 

 

 

Suzan will forward to the Council the 
December email that went out to 
students. 

 

 

 

 

 

Ray sent the survey link to the 
Council to review. 

5. Vaccination Mandate Update 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Beginning February 1, the Covid testing 
Clinic on campus will offer both the 
antigen test (PCR) and rapid test. 

Open to all employees right now and 
students will be notified next week 
with instructions on uploading their 
vaccination card or exemption form. 
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6. Area Updates Andrea met with ConexEd and shared 
“Private Hub,” a small booth that can be 
put around campus and is confidential so 
students can speak with a counselor.  
 
Olivia shared California Volunteers, 
Office of the Governor grant and 
CaliforniansForAll College Corps 
program. This program is open to all 
students, including AB540 eligible 
DREAMers. and will provide students 
over two academic years with service 
opportunities in critical issue areas and 
those who are accepted, will receive 
$10,000 per year for 450 hours of 
volunteer service.  
 
Shalita hired 4 student ambassadors to 
provide vaccine education to students 
and they will receive $1000 per month 
from January thru March. She has a 
fresh success program to be 
implemented in October. 
 
EOPS continues to accept applications 
for spring and has done six sessions as 
a spring kickoff to remind students we 
are here for them. 
 
Andrea reported more students are 
utilizing the Instagram account and the 
subscription button on the campus shell 
is available now to answer questions 
students might have after hours. 
 
Elaine said they will have groups for 
students online that are largely on 
stress, mental health and some health 
topics. She is working with Joanna on an 
extensive healthy minds survey for all 
students.  
 
April reminded everyone the Census 
date is February 7 so rosters should be 
updated; spring graduation deadline is 
March 1 and summer graduation 
deadline is March 2.  
 
Kathy said the new Honors Counselor is 
Andrea Rodriguez who will work 
Tuesday and Wednesday in the Transfer 
Center. 
 
EMP forms due January 31 to Nancy in  
Marco’s office. 
 

 

 

 

We are charged with identifying 70 
students from SBVC and 30 students 
from CHC. More information to come. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continue to send students their way. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Late adds and expired add codes, 
email Veada Benjamin. 
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7. Other 
a. Essential Employees 

List 

Each week, a list of Essential Employees 
working on campus will be submitted to 
the President’s Office and will continue 
through February 25. 

All changes should be sent via email 
to Dr. Rosas with a cc: to Suzan and 
she will submit the updates to the 
President’s Office. Please do not 
submit to the Presdent’s Office as we 
are submitting one document from 
Student Services with all the 
information updated each week. 

8. Adjourn –   
Next Meeting will be February 
24 – 10-11:00 am 

  

 
 

Other Information:  
 Modesto Community College information 

 
 
 

1. https://www.modbee.com/news/local/education/article257226232.html 
 

Enrollment information: 
 

2. https://www.diverseeducation.com/leadership-policy/article/15287503/a-playbook-to-help-colleges-students-
across-the-degree-finish-line 
 
 
 
 
 

A moment of silence was shared to honor the memory of Albert Gutierrez, custodian, who will be greatly missed 
 


